
BEFORE THE NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

In the Matter of the Commission, 
on its own Motion, seeking to 
investigate and establish 
procedural filing requirements 
for decoupling applications. 
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 Application No.  
 NG-0059/PI-149 
 
 
 PLANNING CONFERENCE ORDER 
 
 
 Entered:  May 27, 2009 

 
BY THE HEARING OFFICER: 
 
 On or about March 27, 2009, Black Hills/Nebraska Gas 
Utility Company, LLC d/b/a Black Hills Energy (Black Hills) 
filed a Petition for Declaratory Ruling on Revenue Decoupling 
Filing Requirements (Petition), docketed by the Commission as 
Application No. NG-0058/DR-0003. 
 
 On April 14, 2009, the Commission entered an order in 
Application No. NG-0058/DR-0003 finding that Black Hills’ Peti-
tion presented a question of statewide commercial importance and 
that such question must be resolved in an investigatory pro-
ceeding.  Therefore, the Commission opened the present docket in 
order to address the question of whether a jurisdictional 
utility may file for approval of a revenue decoupling mechanism 
that is not intended to request a change it’s overall revenue 
requirement under Neb. Rev. Stat. § 66-1808 and related Commis- 
sion Rules and Regulations without triggering the general rate 
filing requirements imposed under Neb. Rev. Stat. §§ 66-1802(6) 
and 66-1838 and the Commission’s Rules and Regulations related 
to those general rate filing statutes. 
 
 A planning conference was held on May 27, 2009.  As a 
result of the planning conference, several issues were decided.  
Therefore, this order serves to memorialize those decisions and 
to provide a timeline for proceeding in this docket. 
 
 Due to the fact that this matter presents a legal question, 
no discovery is necessary and shall not be permitted.  The 
following deadlines shall apply: 
 
 Interested parties shall file comments and/or initial 
briefs with the Commission no later than 5:00 p.m. on June 26, 
2009.  Individuals choosing to file shall submit one original 
and eight (8) copies and send one electronic copy to 
rose.price@nebraska.gov.  Copies of any comments and briefs 
received will be posted on the Commission’s website.   
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